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Cheder Chabad Boys Division  

Dear Parents, 

All I can say is WOW!  

The entire cheder community came together to start off the year in an uplifting, organized and pro-
ductive way.  

In this weekôs parshah, Shoftim, Hashem says to the Yidden: ñYou asked Me to appoint someone 
who will teach you the Torah. You told Me that you cannot learn directly from Me. I will appoint a 
Prophet from among you to instruct you.ò These pesukim teach us that Yiddishkeit cannot be learned 
only from books. It must also be taught by a person, who, by living a life permeated with Torah, will 
bring the Torah to life.  

In cheder, that role is filled by the melamdim, who are living examples and precious links in the chain 
of mesorah that stretches back to Har Sinai. A tremendous thank you to the Rebbies for their pa-
tience while the demolition team was moving out debris and for working around the clock to make 
their classrooms welcoming and ready for learning.  

Just as at Matan Torah, Har Sinai was beautified with flowers, plants and greenery, Rabbi Brawer, 
the PTA, the office staff and the maintenance crew have all worked to beautify the place where our 
talmidim receive the Living Torah each day. Thank you to the PTA class mothers for adding a special 
welcoming touch to the cheder property and making each talmid, Rebbi and teacher feel at home! 
(See page 5)   

May this yearôs learning be met with the ultimate hatzlocho by revealing the Geulah, immediately! 

Good Shabbos 

  
Rabbi Kaplan  

Letter from the Menahel:  



ôô ôô 

Mazel tov  

_ÀĸÀú ġĆıvÀÌÌí ÀĀÓ _ĖĚː ZÀĸÀĖ
ĆĀ ġëÙ ĆÎÎÀĚíĆĀ Ćæ ġëÙíĖ ĚĆĀZÙıí
·íġĸÎëĆ÷Ě˫+ÀĖ ÿíġĸıÀëː 

Happy Birthday        

_ĆĚëÙ +íĀĴÀÿíĀ WÀēúÀĀ 

_ÙĀÓÙú WĆĀí÷Ćı 

·ÀÀ÷Ćı WÀġĸ 

School Dress code:  

-ëÙÓÙĖ ĚġĥÓÙĀġĚ ÀĖÙ ÙĳēÙÎġÙÓ ġĆ ÓĖÙĚĚ íĀ À ĲÀĴ ġëÀġ ĖÙæúÙÎġĚ ġëÙ Àġˡ
ÿĆĚēëÙĖÙ ÀĀÓ ıÀúĥÙĚ Ćæ À ÎëÀÌÀÓ ÎëĆĚĚíÓ íĀ À ¢ĆĖÀë ĚÙġġíĀçː ¢ëÙ æĆúˡ
úĆĲíĀç çĥíÓÙúíĀÙĚ ĚġĖíıÙ ġĆ ÙĳēĖÙĚĚ ĆĥĖ ÎëÀĚĚíÓíĚëÙ ĚġÀĀÓÀĖÓĚ ÀĀÓ
ĖÙæúÙÎġ ĆĥĖ ıÀúĥÙĚˊ 

sÀĀġĚˊ +úÀÎ÷ ĆĖ ĀÀıĴ ÌúĥÙ ēÀĀġĚ ˜ĀĆ öÙÀĀĚˋ ĆıÙĖĚíĸÙÓ-ÎÀĖçĆ ēĆÎ÷ÙġĚ
ĆĖ Ě÷íĀ-ġíçëġ ēÀĀġĚ ÀúúĆĲÙÓ˝ː 

zëĆÙĚˊ `Ć ĚÀĀÓÀúĚˋ ÎĖĆÎĚ ĆĖ ëÙÙúíÙĚ ÀúúĆĲÙÓː zëĆÙĚ ĀÙÙÓ ġĆ ÌÙ ÓÀĖ÷
ÎĆúĆĖÙÓ ÀĀÓ ÎĆĀĚÙĖıÀġíıÙ úĆĆ÷íĀçː `Ć ĲëíġÙ ĆĖ ÌĖíçëġ ÎĆúĆĖĚ ĆĀ

ġëÙÿː 

KÀíĖˊ ĚġĥÓÙĀġĚ ÀĖÙ ÙĳēÙÎġÙÓ ġĆ ġÀ÷Ù ĚëĆĖġ ëÀíĖÎĥġĚ ÀĀÓ
ÿÀíĀġÀíĀ ĚëĆĖġ ëÀíĖː sÀĴĆĚ ĚëĆĥúÓ ĖÙÀÎë ġëÙ ÙÀĖ úĆÌÙː 

 

 A View of our Hallway Bulletin  



ôô ôô 

 

 First  

Day  

of  

school  


